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The UK’s Deputy Chief Veterinary Officer has confirmed a second case of H5N8
avian flu at a premises in Wyre, Lancashire.

The UK’s Deputy Chief Veterinary Officer has confirmed H5N8 avian flu in a
flock of pheasants at a farm in Wyre, Lancashire. A 3 km Protection Zone and
a 10 km Surveillance Zone are in place around the infected premises to limit
the risk of the disease spreading. We have published full details of the
controls we’ve put in place.

This case was proactively identified as part of a routine investigation of
premises traced as a result of confirmation of the disease in Lancashire
earlier this week. There is a business link between the two premises.

The flock is estimated to contain approximately 1,000 birds. A number have
died and laboratory results of samples taken were positive for H5N8. The
remaining birds at the premises are being humanely culled. A full
investigation is under way to determine the source of the infection and
related premises have been placed under restrictions which will remain in
place until all investigations are complete.

Public Health England advises that the risk to public health from the virus
is very low and the Food Standards Agency is clear that bird flu does not
pose a food safety risk for UK consumers.

Read the latest advice and information on avian flu in the UK, including
actions to reduce the risk of the disease spreading, advice for anyone who
keeps poultry or captive birds and details of previous cases. Journalists
with queries should contact Defra press office.

Mongolia: Lethal livestock plague now
hitting endangered antelope, warns UN
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agency

27 January 2017 – The international pledge to eradicate a devastating
livestock disease affecting mostly sheep and goats has taken on new urgency
in the wake of a mass die-off of a rare Mongolian antelope, according to the
United Nations Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO).

A news release from FAO said that ssome 900 Saiga antelopes (Saiga tatarica
mongolica), almost 10 percent of the sub-species’ population, have been found
dead in Mongolia’s western province of Khovd.

Samples taken from carcasses indicated the animals were positive for Peste
des Petits Ruminants (PPR), a highly fatal viral disease with plague-like
impact on domestic sheep and goat herds, killing up to 90 percent of infected
animals.

While wildlife have long been considered potentially vulnerable, relatively
few actual cases of PPR infection have been documented in free ranging wild
goat-like species and never in free-ranging antelope.

FAO and the World Organisation for Animal Health (OIE) are leading a
multinational effort to eradicate PPR, which can have devastating food-
security and economic impacts, by 2030.

Eighty percent of the world’s estimated 2.1 billion small ruminants live in
affected regions and constitute an important asset for a third of poor rural
households. PPR, first identified in Côte d’Ivoire in the 1940s, is now
threatening over 75 countries.

Saiga in Mongolia are not truly migratory but are certainly nomadic with an
extensive range of about 130,000 square kilometers with seasonal movements in
autumn for breeding and early spring for calving. The species, was once
widely spread across the Eurasian steppes, is classified as critically
endangered by the International Union for Conservation of Nature.

The dead are highly suggestive of a spillover event from domestic animals
with which they share common grazing areas, especially in winter when
foraging ranges are fewer. Efforts are ongoing to investigate the situation
on the ground, geared in particular to investigating possible other causes,
such as the bacterial infection (Pasteurella multocida) that is now suspected
to have been the cause of death of hundreds of thousands of Saiga in
Kazakhstan in 2015.
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Theresa May must be willing to tell
President Trump that he is wrong – her
failure to do so is shameful

Responding
to the joint press conference held between Theresa May and President
Trump, Shadow Foreign Secretary Emily Thornberry has said:

“The
Prime Minister promised to speak frankly to President Trump, and tell him
where she disagreed with him, but we heard nothing of the sort.

“She
appears only to have discussed those issues on which we already know they
agree: trade and security. But we heard nothing about climate change,
about respect for human and reproductive rights, about war crimes in Syria,
about the nuclear deal with Iran, or about the illegal settlements in the
West
Bank. 

The Prime
Minister referred to a special relationship based on our shared history and
interests, but she has to realise that it is also a relationship based on
shared values, and if the President is going to discard those values, whether
by embracing torture or ignoring climate change, then she must be willing
to tell him frankly that he is wrong.

“Her failure
to do so today – even behind closed doors – was nothing less than
shameful.”

Warning against rising intolerance, UN
remembers Holocaust and condemns anti-
Semitism

27 January 2017 – Decrying the anti-Semitism that led to the Holocaust, the
international community today remembered millions of people who suffered in
the genocide and honoured the survivors who continue to educate future
generations about the ills that hatred and discrimination can bring.

Calling the Holocaust “an unparalleled crime against humanity,” United
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Nations Secretary-General António Guterres said that “history keeps moving
forward, but anti-Semitism keeps coming back.”

He noted that after the Holocaust, the world seemed eager to find a more
cooperative path, which led to the creation of the United Nations with its
Charter, the Universal Declaration of Human Rights and the Genocide
Convention.

“Humankind dared to believe that tribal identities would diminish in
importance. We were wrong,” the Secretary-General said. “Irrationality and
intolerance are back.”

Addressing representatives from the 193 Member States gathered in the General
Assembly Hall to mark the annual Commemoration in Memory of the Victims of
the Holocaust, Mr. Guterres said that today anti-Semitism continues,
alongside racism, xenophobia, anti-Muslim hatred and other forms of
intolerance, triggered by populism and gaining ground in public discourse.

‘Dehumanization took hold and the descent into barbarity was quick’

He voiced his extreme concern at the discrimination faced by immigrants,
refugees and minorities across the world, particularly the stereotyping of
Muslims, referring to how the Holocaust was allowed to spread: “Hardships and
instability created fertile groups for scapegoating.”

Wide view of the General Assembly on the occasion of the International Day of
Commemoration in Memory of the Victims of the Holocaust. UN Photo/Manuel
Elias

Drawing attention to the powerful exhibit now at UN Headquarters called
‘State of Deception: The Power of Nazi Propaganda,’ he said propaganda helped
erode the bonds of humanity. The word “Jewish” was used constantly in
association with society’s ills. “Ultimately indifference prevailed,
dehumanization took hold, and the descent into barbarity was quick,” he told
those gathered at the ceremony, which this year focuses on educating for a
better future.

History created lessons for our time, Mr. Guterres said, urging the
international community to be vigilant, invest in education and youth, and to
strengthen social cohesion “so that people feel that diversity is a plus, not
a threat.”

In addition to remembering the survivors and victims of the Holocaust, 27
January was adopted by the General Assembly to condemn any denial of the
Holocaust and to urge all Member States unreservedly to reject any denial of
the Holocaust.

The UN chief spoke personally about the history of Jews in his home country,
Portugal, noting that anti-Semitism is “more than a question of religion,
[it] is essentially an expression of racism.”



Mr. Guterres added proudly, his wife signed on behalf of the Lisbon
Municipality, an agreement with the Israeli Community of Lisbon to establish
the Lisbon Jewish Museum.

Annual General Assembly Commemoration

Today’s event in the General Assembly Hall started with recognition of the
Holocaust survivors in attendance and a minute of silence for the millions of
people killed in Europe in the years leading up to 1945. It featured soulful
performances by Jewish singers and musicians, as well as a dramatic
recitation of memorial prayers.

The ceremony also paid tribute to UN Messenger of Peace and Nobel Laureate
Elie Wiesel, who died last year.

The President of the General Assembly, Peter Thomson, began his remarks by
quoting Mr. Wiesel, asking: “‘How does one mourn for fix million people who
died? How many candles does one light? How many prayers does one recite?’”

Mr. Thomson called for a rededication “to learning the lessons of the past so
that humanity may never repeat such atrocities in the future.”

He called for education to teach the dangers of extremism, the importance of
defending the vulnerable, and the need to stand up against racism and
prejudice.

“Interfaith dialogue, respect for human rights, and the embracing of
democratic and humanist values at the heart of the Sustainable Development
Goals (SDGs) are central responsibilities for us all,” Mr. Thomson said, in
reference to the 17 targets aiming to end poverty, protect the planet, and
ensure prosperity for all.

“Young people must be taught the ethics and logic inherent in defending our
common humanity, of preventing mass atrocity crimes, and of bringing
perpetrators to justice,” he added.

‘Those who could not keep rhythm were shot’

The keynote address was given by Noah Klieger. Born in 1926, Mr. Klieger, a
survivor of Auschwitz, had founded a youth movement to help Jews cross the
Swiss border and went on to become one of Israel’s most notable journalists.
He is today allegedly the oldest working journalist in the world.

Noah Klieger, keynote speaker and Holocaust survivor, addresses the General
Assembly on the occasion of the International Day of Commemoration in Memory
of the Victims of the Holocaust. UN Photo/Manuel Elias

Mr. Klieger, who travelled from Israel to participate in the ceremony, took
the podium to a standing ovation. His grandson, seating nearby, reminded Mr.
Klieger to speak English, to which the Holocaust survivor replied good



humouredly, “Why don’t you all learn Hebrew.”

Speaking about the Shoah, as the Holocaust is known in Hebrew, he talked
about the last days of the war, when the Germans forced people from the
Auschwitz camp to march to the border town of Gliwica.

“We had to march in a rhythm that nobody could keep. And those who could not
keep the rhythm were shot. The roads were full of those who had been shot by
DSS before they couldn’t make it. Others just laid down,” Mr. Klieger said,
about the five-day death march that killed 41,000 by his estimates.

In a speech peppered with jokes and poignant remembrances, Mr. Klieger
recounted his days in the camp. He spoke about three dreams that he never
thought would be possible; the first of which was to be free.

He praised the value of education and the creation of the Holocaust and the
UN Outreach Programme to teach people around the world about what took place,
but added that “one who has not lived through the German camps does not know
about the German camps.”

He called for the creation of a teaching programme in all schools around the
world so that the horrors of the Holocaust are not repeated and to counter
anti-Semitism.

Among other speakers today was Danny Danon, the Permanent Representative of
Israel to the United Nations. Calling the Holocaust “the most devastating
tragedy in history,” Mr. Danon said it was a failure “to recognize the
warning signs of hatred and bigotry.”

The Ambassador called on the UN to appoint a special envoy to combat anti-
semitism so that the international community “would never remain silent.”

“It is our duty to work together to prevent extremism and violence by
promoting tolerance, understanding and compassion,” Mr. Danon said.

Before leaving the podium, the Ambassador vowed that “anti-Semitism would not
defeat us.”

Speech: Liam Fox speech to the Toronto
Board of Trade

It is a pleasure to be returning to Canada, and to visit your country for the
first time in my new capacity as the Secretary of State for International
Trade.

I am delighted to be the first UK Cabinet Minister to visit during your
celebrations of the 150th anniversary of Confederation. I doubt I’ll be the
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last.

I would like to thank Jan De Silva, the Toronto Board of Trade and your
sponsors for hosting us today.

It is a privilege to be able to address you all at such an exciting moment in
the United Kingdom’s history.

As Secretary of State for International Trade, I am currently heading up a
department that has been called the greatest start-up in the history of
British government.

Six months ago, the department existed only on paper yet now, we boast
thousands of staff across the globe, and we are still growing.

Until last year, the world’s fifth largest economy had no department
dedicated to international trade and commerce exclusively.

But the June referendum on the UK’s membership of the EU delivered a golden
opportunity for the United Kingdom to recast our place in the world.

For the first time in more than four decades, Britain will have an
independent trade policy.

Britain’s ambition is to become a global champion of free trade, working to
remove barriers and liberalise commerce across the world.

The Prime Minister has made a clear statement on our relationship with EU:
enabling the UK to strike comprehensive trade agreements with other
countries, and allowing us to remove unnecessary barriers where they restrict
our ability to trade.

And part of this process, while we remain a member, will be a continuing of
our commitment to promote free trade from within the European Union.

This means unwavering support for the EU-Canada Comprehensive Economic and
Trade Agreement.

The signing of CETA at the end of last year was a great moment for global
free trade, coming as it does at a time when a chorus of protectionism is
rising across the world.

It was a particular moment of pride for the United Kingdom, and for many in
our government and public services who have worked tirelessly for years to
ensure its smooth passage.

I congratulate my colleague, Chrystia Freeland, and her predecessors, for
getting the deal done, and I look forward to working with Francois-Philippe
Champagne and seeing him tomorrow in Montreal. I met with Chrystia this
morning and there are few politicians working on trade with whom I have such
a shared mind.

CETA is worth around £1.3bn a year to the UK, and some $12bn to Canada.



And we have every intention of continuing to honour its clauses as the United
Kingdom opens a new chapter in its history.

Continuity will be the cornerstone of our future negotiations with the EU.

The European Union currently has 36 free trade agreements with other
countries around the world.

Ensuring that there is no disruption of our free trade with Canada, or any
other partner, is a top priority for my department.

We will also seek, as far as possible, to replicate the EU trading schedules
as we take our independent seat in the WTO, maintaining current tariff levels
with a view to seeking further liberalisation over time.

Finally, we will seek an ambitious free trade agreement with the European
Union, maintaining the greatest possible access to the single market.

We seek a new, strategic partnership with our European neighbours based on
free trade and mutual cooperation. We want to see a strong and successful EU
as a political, economic and security partner.

But if we are to champion free and open trade, the United Kingdom must re-
forge our relationships with those nations who have been our longest serving
and closest allies.

The UK and Canada enjoy a friendship built not only on our history, but upon
economic partnership and, above all, shared values.

As much as Canada is a part of Britain’s past, and vice-versa, we are also
part of one another’s future.

We share a unique degree of cooperation in almost every area of international
relations.

We are members of, the G7, the G20, the Commonwealth, the Five Eyes
intelligence network and NATO.

We are both champions of free trade who understand that it is the best means
to reduce global poverty and increase global prosperity.

It is a friendship that is stronger than ever, and one that has formed the
foundation of a fruitful commercial and economic partnership.

The United Kingdom is Canada’s third-largest export market, and your second-
largest destination for foreign direct investment after the US.

In turn, Canadians buy £6.3bn worth of British goods and services annually.

Around 600 UK firms operate in this country, in industries from oil
extraction to aerospace to pharmaceuticals.

Many of them are based here in Toronto, at the heart of the UK-Canada
business relationship in sectors ranging from financial services to food and



drink.

As Britain looks to the future, it is partnerships such as ours that will be
the most highly valued, that will be a foundation to our prosperity, and will
help the United Kingdom to shape a new place in the world.

Of course, I cannot come here as a representative of your second-largest
investment partner, without making reference to your first, the United
States.

The UK is as committed to free and open trade with the US as we are with
Canada.

The three-way trading and investment alliance between Canada, the UK and the
USA is vitally important not only to our own prosperity, but to the stability
of the free trading world.

Our government has been greatly encouraged by the attitude of the new
administration towards UK-American free trade, and Britain will continue to
be a champion and advocate for free trade, working to remove barriers
wherever they are found.

For that is our ambition.

When the Prime Minister took office in July, she did so with the promise to
make the UK a global leader in free trade once more.

For more than a century, this country was the greatest trading power in the
world.

Britain and free trade were virtually synonymous.

Once again, we renew our commitment to free and open trade.

At a time when protectionism once again threatens our economic freedoms, and
growth in world trade is slowing to a crawl, Britain will stand in defence of
free trade, working with partners and allies, like Canada, to remove barriers
and tariffs wherever they are found.

Yet to do so, we must first use these principles to forge our own place at
the heart of global commerce.

There is a big, wide world for Britain to do business with, and we intend to
do just that.

And, as of this week, it is easier than ever for companies in Canada and
around the world to connect and do business with British firms.

We have launched two major global campaigns; Invest in GREAT Britain and the
International Trade Campaign.

Britain is a global hub of exceptional businesses and investment
opportunities, and since the referendum we have attracted a record £16bn of



foreign direct investment; a vote of confidence in the future of the UK.

In a globalised world, the United Kingdom must stand ready to trade with
every partner, to build a free and open network of commerce and trust that
will not only safeguard our nation’s prosperity, but spread wealth across the
world.

Two hundred years ago, Napoleon called Britain a ‘nation of shopkeepers’.

Since then, we have worn his insult as a badge of honour.

It encapsulates our country’s commercial character, our drive to sell our
goods and services from Los Angeles to Lahore, St. John’s to Vancouver and
everywhere in between.

Trade has always been the lifeblood of the United Kingdom, and it will remain
so.

And with Canada, one of our closest of allies, by our side at this historic
time, there is no ambition we cannot fulfil, and no challenge we cannot rise
to meet.


